
 

  

March 07, 2024 

Wendy Itagawa, M.Eng., P. Eng.  
Provincial Representative 
Transportation Investment Corporation 
1100 - 401 West Georgia Street 
Vancouver, BC, V6B 5A1 

Re: Pattullo Bridge Replacement Project: Correction Order PER 17-107_CME007 

Dear Ms. Itagawa,  

We received your letter “Pattullo Bridge Replacement Project: VFPA PER Compliance”, dated February 
26, 2024 outlining your proposed approach to resolve ongoing non-compliance with permit conditions. As 
we shared in our February 21 meeting, we continue to be concerned with our observations, including: 

• Ineffective spill prevention, identification, and response measures causing releases of hydrocarbons 
and other deleterious substances to the terrestrial and aquatic environments 

• Insufficient equipment management and maintenance causing reoccurring spills of hydrocarbons to 
the aquatic and terrestrial environments 

• Ineffective hazardous materials management causing releases to aquatic and terrestrial 
environments  

• Ineffective concrete management leading to spills and soil contamination 
• Insufficient use of waste bins for litter 
• Poor erosion and sediment control measures leading to turbid runoff into the aquatic environment. 

At that meeting, I indicated that we expect you to address these issues without further delay to achieve 
compliance with your permit.  

This includes taking all of the steps outlined in your February 26, 2024 letter as soon as possible, 
including the Safety Stand Down session and adding another maintenance crew to address 
environmental issues. You propose to implement these particular measures on March 15 and 18, 
however, we require that you implement all measures immediately.  

We also require that you notify us in writing as soon as you implement each of these measures and that 
you provide monthly reports to demonstrate that each measure has been effective. 

Enclosed is Correction Order (PER 17-107_CME007) that provides the requirements in further detail. 

Any further instances of non-compliance may result in immediate enforcement action, without further 
notice, including termination of the Permit.  

 
 
Original copy signed 
 
Andrea MacLeod 
Director, Project and Environmental Review 
Vancouver Fraser Port Authority 
 
CC: Mike Lorimer, Vice President Major Projects Road, Bridge & Tunnel, TI Corp 


